
N I C E  G U Y S  C A L I F O R N I A  T O U R I N G  

C O .  

T H E  H O N O R A B L E  H E R B  W E S S O N  

President of the LA City Council  

 The Honorable Members of the LA City Council  

200 North Spring Street | Los Angeles, CA 90012 

10/04/2017 

Dear Honorable Herb Wesson, 

First of all, we would like to thank you for the time and effort you 

have put into the proposed regulations regarding the 

Commercial Cannabis Industry thus far. As of now, there are no 

regulations regarding social consumption in the city of Los 

Angeles. Therefore, the question is left of where one can 

consume. This only leaves two places a person could consume; 

their own private residence, or another's private residence, with 

permission. This is a serious problem and we are proposing a 

possible solution.  

 

We are proposing a mobile cannabis lounge to operate on the 

streets of LA. We will provide a safe and secure facility for 

adults, 21 and over, to consume cannabis privately and 

discretely in a unique social environment. The lounge will be a 

20-30 person bus, outfitted with fully tinted windows as well as 

the driver being separated from the carriage by a partition.  

 

There are cities in Colorado and Washington that have 

businesses similar to the one we are planning to operate here in 

Los Angeles. These businesses have been running in 

compliance with city and state laws, while at the same time 

showing profitability. Los Angeles should and will be the industry 

leader when it comes to cannabis. We have many avenues to 

tap into in this emerging market, the idea we are proposing is 

just one.  

 

We feel this could be very beneficial for the city of Los Angeles. 

The tax revenue is an obvious benefit but our main focus will be 
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the tourism aspect of the cannabis industry and highlighting the 

premier destinations Los Angeles has to offer. Another benefit 

will be the number of DUI's a business like this would limit. 

Instead of driving and consuming, they will enjoy our unique and 

intriguing lounge.  

 

This is a very exciting time for California and the city of Los 

Angeles. We look forward to working with you through this whole 

process.  

Sincerely, 

Nice Guys  

 

 


